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May 3, 2017 
 
 
G. Kotsifas 
Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official 
 
K. Scherr 
Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer  
 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on May 2, 2017 resolved: 
 
4. That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance 

Services and Chief Building Official and the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering 

Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to the impacts from 

industrial sources south of Highway 401 with a focus on odour, and the potential remedial actions 

to be undertaken by the City of London with respect to those impacts: 

a) a public participation meeting BE HELD at the June 15, 2017 Planning and Environment 
Committee meeting to receive input from interested parties; and, 

 

b) the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building 
Official’s and the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City 
Engineer’s report dated April 24, 2017 entitled “Update and Next Steps – Review of 
Impacts from Industrial Sources (focus on odour) and Potential Municipal Actions 
(primarily south of Highway 401” BE FORWARDED to the Advisory Committee on the 
Environment for its information; 

 
it being noted that the Planning and Environment Committee reviewed and received a petition 
signed by approximately 142 individuals with respect to this matter; it being further noted that 
the petition is on file in the City Clerk’s Office.  (2017-E05)  (4/8/PEC) 
 

 
C. Saunders 
City Clerk 
/lk 
 
 
cc. B. Card, Managing Director, Legal and Corporate Services and City Solicitor  
 J. Fleming, Managing Director, Planning and City Planner  
 J. Stanford, Director, Environmental Fleet and Solid Waste  

G. Barrett, Manager, Long Range Planning and Research 
 O. Katolyk, Chief, Municipal Law Enforcement Services   
 M. Hicks, Executive Assistant to the Managing Director, Development and Compliance 

Services and Chief Building Official 
A. Vlasman, Executive Assistant  
T. Lee, Administrative Assistant 
Chair and Members, Advisory Committee on the Environment   
External cc List in the City Clerk’s Office 
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